
 

Tetra Tech, Inc. 
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PITT-06-16-010 
 
June 6, 2016 
 
Project Number 112IC05958 
 
Mr. Douglas P. Siler 
Gibson-Thomas Engineering 
Hempfield Township Engineer 
1004 Ligonier Street 
Latrobe, Pennsylvania 15650 
 
Reference: Response to Comments dated January 6, 2016 on 
  Floodplain Management and Stormwater Management Consistency Review 
  Pennsylvania Pipeline Project – Sunoco Pipeline L.P. 
 
Dear Mr. Siler: 
 
Per your request, attached are the Erosion and Sediment Control Report and Plans, Land Disturbance 
application, and review fee for the Pennsylvania Pipeline Project within Hempfield Township. There are no 
permanent stormwater BMPs or impervious areas proposed within Hempfield Township.  
 
Comments 
 

1. Comment:  Erosion and Sedimentation Control (E&SC) Plans and accompanying E&SC report for the 
portion of the pipeline project through Hempfield Township should be submitted in order for us to 
complete our review to determine the plan’s consistency with the Township’s Floodplain Management 
Ordinance and Stormwater Management and Land Disturbance Activity Ordinance. 

 
Response:  The report and plans are attached for your review. Note the E&S plan sheets are 
Attachment 2 of the E&S report.  

 
2. Comment:  Please note that prior to commencement of any land disturbance activities within Hempfield 

Township, a land disturbance application needs to be completed and submitted to the Township along 
with the appropriate application fee. 

 
Response:  A Land Disturbance application and Fee are attached.  

 
3. Comment:  As per §49-28.F of the Township’s Flood Damage Prevention Ordinance, any materials that 

are stored within the 100-year floodplain that are buoyant, flammable, explosive or potentially injurious 
shall be stored at an elevation of at least two feet above the regulatory flood elevation and/or floodproofed 
to the maximum extent possible. 
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Response:  Response: Sunoco is currently in the process of obtaining Chapter 102 (Erosion and 
Sediment control) and Chapter 105 (Water Obstruction-Encroachment Joint permit) from the 
PADEP. Per the PADEP Erosion and Sediment Pollution Control Program Manual (March 2012), 
Hazardous or pollutant material storage areas shall be located at least 100 feet back from the top 
of streambank. In addition, as part of the Chapter 102 ESCGP-2 permit, a Preparedness, 
Prevention, and Contingency (PPC) Plan has been prepared and will be implemented during 
construction. The PPC plan outlines detailed pre-release planning steps to prevent an accidental 
spill or other incident.   

 
Should you have questions regarding this correspondence, please do not hesitate to contact me at 412.921.8963 
or via e-mail at megan.carson@tetratech.com.   

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Megan Carson 
Permitting Specialist 
 
MC/clm 
 
cc:   
Hempfield Township 
File 112IC05958 
Chris Koop 
 


